
The Honorable Marco Rubio 
United States Senate 
Russell Senate Office Building 
Room 284 
Washington, DC 20510 

The Honorable Orrin Hatch 
Chairman, Committee on Finance 
United States Senate 
Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Room 219 
Washington, DC 20510 

June 18, 2018 
 
Dear Senator Rubio and Chairman Hatch:  
 
As organizations committed to improving the public’s health, we are writing to express our 
opposition to using the Prevention and Public Health Fund (Prevention Fund) to offset projected 
spending in the Puerto Rico Economic Empowerment Act.  While we wholeheartedly recognize 
and support the goal of providing economic support to Puerto Rico in the aftermath of several 
public health disasters, we believe it would be harmful to cut critical public health funding to do 
so.  
 
As Puerto Rico, Florida, and other parts of the country have responded to recent natural disasters, 
the Zika outbreak, and other public health threats, the Prevention Fund has been a critical source 
of funding for state, local, territorial, and tribal public health departments and others at the 
community level.  In fact, two thirds of the Prevention Fund goes to those jurisdictions.  Today, 
the Prevention Fund comprises 12 percent of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s 
(CDC) budget. CDC initiatives supported by the Prevention Fund are core public health activities 
such as sustaining the public health laboratories that investigate infectious disease outbreaks like 
Zika and Ebola; supporting childhood immunizations; and providing services to older adults at 
risk of developing diabetes and other preventable chronic diseases.  Florida, Utah, and Puerto 
Rico alone have received over $188 million from the Prevention Fund for such activities.  It is no 
exaggeration to state that the health of the residents in communities throughout the nation would 
be negatively affected by the proposed redirection of the funding.   
 
Congress has already tapped the Prevention Fund for purposes unintended under the original 
authorization.  While the original authorizing language designated as much as $2 billion a year in 
new investments to modernize our prevention and public health efforts, as a result of previous 
legislative actions, less than half of that is available in the current fiscal year.  
 
As a result of these decisions, public health spending is still below pre-recession levels, having 
remained relatively flat for years. Each year, even with passage of the FY 2018 Omnibus 
Spending Act, which added significant new funding, the Prevention Fund has helped to offset or 
prevent more serious cuts to the CDC budget – and ultimately to budgets at the state, territorial 
and local levels - due to the spending caps. The future scheduled growth of the Prevention Fund 



will allow public health to make up some of this lost ground and increase investments in 
innovative programs aimed at better preparing the nation for future health challenges. 
 
Reducing our nation’s ability to prevent illness and injury will likely cause children and families 
to become sicker and our nation’s health care costs to grow even faster. We will be more 
successful in our efforts to control the rising costs of health care if we invest in keeping 
Americans healthy in the first place. We urge you to remove this provision from the Puerto Rico 
Economic Empowerment Act. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
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